IRP AMENDMENT ADOPTED
Management plan period extended to 15 years.

Five-year reports required.

In accordance with Section IV, Term and Amendment Procedures, of the Integrated Resource Policy (IRP), the following amendment was adopted by the Bureau Director and Department Commissioner on March 7, 2007. The amendment extends the management plan period from 10 to 15 years and obligates the Bureau to report accomplishments and changing conditions to the plan Advisory Committee at 5-year intervals. The amendment affects the first paragraph under Section VI-A, The Planning Process, Resource Management Plans, page 7 of the printed IRP and page 9 of the website IRP. Strikeouts indicate deleted terms. Italics indicate new terms.
Amendment. 

On the basis of the Resource Allocation System (see following section) it is the Bureau’s objective to develop a 10- 15-year management plan for each Public Reserved and Nonreserved Land Unit, State Park, and Historic Site.  At five-year intervals, the Bureau will report to the Advisory Committee on accomplishments and changing conditions that may warrant amendments to the plan. Existing plans will be revised following the initial 10-15-year period and amended according to the policies in place at that time.  
